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Argentina relaxes COVID-19-related entry requirements

Executive summary

Inbound travelers to Argentina are no longer subject to COVID-
19 testing or quarantine requirements, irrespective of their
COVID-19 vaccination status. Individuals arriving from Ukraine
may be exempt from certain COVID-19-related requirements.

Background

Travelers are considered fully vaccinated against COVID-19
for purposes of entry into Argentina if they received all required
(non-booster) doses of a COVID-19 vaccine (e.g., two doses
of Pfizer-BioNTech) at least 14 days prior to travel.

Key issues

Effective 7 April 2022, citizens and residents of Argentina

who are not fully vaccinated against COVID-19 are no longer
required to get tested for COVID-19 prior to travel or after
arrival in Argentina. They are also no longer required to
guarantine for seven days on arrival.

Partially vaccinated and unvaccinated individuals who are not
citizens or residents of Argentina are similarly exempt from
COVID-19 testing and quarantine requirements if they enter
Argentina from a bordering country (i.e., Brazil, Bolivia, Chile,
Paraguay, Uruguay).

Individuals who are not citizens or residents of Argentina and
are traveling to Argentina from a location other than a bordering
country are no longer required to get tested for COVID-19
prior to travel or upon arrival, or to quarantine upon arrival in
Argentinag, irrespective of their COVID-19 vaccination status.

All inbound travelers are still subject to random COVID-19
testing on arrival, and those who test positive may be required
to undergo further COVID-19 testing and/or quarantine after
entry. All inbound travelers are also still required to hold health
insurance that covers the costs of COVID-19-related medical

treatment while in Argentina and complete an online health

declaration no more than 48 hours prior to travel.

Ukrainian citizens

Individuals traveling to Argentina from Ukraine, including
Ukrainian citizens and non-citizens, are not required to hold
health insurance that covers the cost of COVID-19-related
health services, provided they remain in Argentina for more
than 90 days and apply for temporary residence. These
individuals will be eligible to access Argentina’s public health

system and receive necessary medical services, including
those related to COVID-19. Travelers who arrive from Ukraine

and stay in Argentina for 90 days or less are required to have
health insurance that covers the costs of treatment related to

COVID-19. All travelers arriving from Ukraine are still required

to complete the online health declaration prior to travel.

Key steps

EY will continue to monitor these developments. Should you
have any questions, we encourage you to contact one of our
immigration professionals.
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